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2 April 2019 

Sent via E-mail: ecdc@toronto.ca 

Economic and Community Development 
Committee 
101h Floor, West Toronto, Toronto City Hall 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON MSH 2N2 

Dear Chair Thompson and Members of the Committee: 

Re: 3 April 2019 Meeting Agenda Item EC3.6 
Noise By-law Review - Proposed Amendments to Chapter 591, Noise 
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We are the solicitors for Mondelez Canada Inc. ("Mondelez Canada"), the owner/operator of several 
industrial facilities within the City of Toronto (the "City"). The facilities include the East York Bakery 
located at 1200 O'Connor Drive I 5 Bermondsey Road, the Bertrand Plant located at 40 Bertrand 
Avenue, the Scarborough Bakery located at 370 Progress Avenue and the Gladstone Facility located at 
277 Gladstone Avenue. 

Mondelez Canada has had concerns for many years with the existing Noise By-law's treatment of noise 
emissions from stationary sources which are regulated by the Province, since such regulatory overlap 
creates problems for industry by increasing complexity and expense associated with compliance. On 21 
January 2016, we submitted written comments to the Municipal Licensing & Standards Committee in 
regard to an earlier version of a proposed amendment to the Noise By-law to address sound from 
stationary sources. On 26 February 2019, we submitted additional written comments with respect to the 
January 2018 draft Outcomes Report from the City's Noise Working Group. Copies of those 
submissions are attached for your information. 

Mondelez Canada is pleased to see that the proposed amendments to the Noise By-law include an 
exemption for "the emission of sound from a stationary source that is in compliance with a provincial 
environmental compliance approval" (section 591-2.8.B). 

However, Mondelez Canada is concerned that this exemption is still too narrow and will continue to 
lead to regulatory overlap and issues of dual compliance, for two reasons. First, an "environmental 
compliance approval" or ECA is only one particular type of provincial approval. Second, the reference 
to the emission of sound being "in compliance with" the provincial approval suggests that City staff will 
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